
 
TOWN of WOOLSEY 

 
Regular Meeting               August 12, 2019 
 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Frank Carden opened the meeting at 7:03. In attendance was the 
aforementioned Mayor Pro Tem Frank Carden as well as Councilman Kenny Wright and 
Councilman Jack Gilson. Mayor Gary Laggis was absent. The minutes of the July meeting 
were approved, with Councilman Gilson making the motion to approve them and he was 
seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
The Financial Report (see attached) was approved, with Councilman Wright making the 
motion to approve an he was seconded by Councilman Gilson. Motion passed.  
 
Old Business 
1. Intersection Update – Mayor Laggis and Councilman Carden met with Mike Gumbinger, 
Phil Mallon and Joe Robertson again to discuss the alternatives for the Hwy 92/Hampton Rd 
intersections. The Consultants have determined that the most feasible alternatives would be 
#3 (turn lanes and southbound light) or #4 (roundabout). Mayor Laggis and Councilman 
Carden were asked if there were any that they would not support, and even though, as 
citizens of Woolsey, they would prefer the realignment of the two Hampton Rds, they know 
that it would be very costly and take years to complete, if it could happen at all.  Any fix is still 
2-3 years out. Once the decision is made, there will be an informational meeting for the 
residents of Woolsey. 
 
2. Other – Councilman Wright showed the council his idea for the “community bulletin board”, 
but idea was tabled until the September meeting. 
 
New Business 
None 
 
With no more business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins 
Town Clerk 


